
 

 

 

 

         
 

Dear Praying Partners,           07.12.2024 

         

We hope this letter finds you well and enjoying God’s abundant blessings. 

Baseball Clinic Outreach 

We hosted a baseball clinic as an evangelistic event in Nagua, which was a 

tremendous success! With the help of fellow missionary Erik Johnson and a church 

from the States, we were able to put this event together. Over 200 boys attended, 

enjoying baseball and hearing the gospel. The Lord answered prayers by keeping 

the rain away. The message of Christ was powerfully shared, leading to 17 

professions of faith. The day concluded with the boys receiving baseball gear, for 

which they expressed heartfelt gratitude. The event was fruitful, opening doors for 

us to continue ministering to those boys! 
 

Ministry Update (Nagua and Mata Bonita) 

We recently held two blessed baptism services. In one, a mother who had been 
saved since 2021 finally decided to publicly follow the Lord in believer's baptism, 

bringing immense joy to her children who had prayed for her salvation and baptism for 

years (her children were beaming with happiness as they watched their mom get baptized). 

In another service, siblings Aymar (8 years old) and Adrian (11 years old) were baptized. 

Aymar accepted the Lord last year (during our missions conference), while Adrian 

recently accepted the Lord. We pray they continue to grow in faith.  

 

By God's grace, the ministry in Mata Bonita is progressing well! We have a small 

group meeting outdoors weekly, and one person placed his faith in Christ on July 7th. 

Please continue to pray as we seek a location and consider a name for this new church 

plant. Also, pray for Dario as he continues to prepare to lead this ministry in the future.  
 

Baby Update & Prayer Requests 

While Pam has had a few complications along the way, we are thankful for God’s protection over her and 

the baby. Due to health reasons, she was informed that she would not be allowed to labor, and instead, the baby 

would be born via C-section before the end of next week (she’ll be 38 weeks then). They will observe the baby 

and run a few needed tests on him. We ask for your prayers as we delve into this new territory and for a safe 

delivery and a healthy boy. 
 

In Christ,  
 

Jeffri & Pamela Polanco 
 

 

 


